Pascoe Vale Tales

Rotary Club of Pascoe Vale Bulletin

21st April 2022.

http://www.pascoevalerotary.com.au

“We acknowledge that we are on the traditional land of the
Wurundjeri people of the Kulin Nation and we pay our
respects to their forebears past and present.”

Serve to Change Lives!

THIS WEEKS CELEBRATIONS:
Birthdays: Lanny De Almeida

: Bob Taylor
Anniversaries: Nil

e This week: -Peter Randles, Solicitor
Subject: Zoom court hearings

UPCOMING EVENTS:
e 19" April -Board Meeting -RSL 6pm
e 23" April -Hearing Tests -Pascoe Vale South
e 24" April -A Tree For Gallipoli at Merri Creek, Lorne
St Fawkner 1pm
e 25™M April -Bunnings BBQ
e 26" April -Rimern -Working Bee
e 28th April -Tom Clayton
Subject: Served in Vietham 1970/1971 at Nui /Dat
e 30" April -No Mosquito Picnic at Silvan



http://www.pascoevalerotary.com.au/

e 12" May 2022: RC of Pascoe Vale/Stephen Bull
Memorial Police Awards

26" May -Vicky Zhou — Subject: 'LINK Community &

transport’

Rotary

Rotary Club of Pascoe Vale

Community Police Award 2022
(The Stephen Bull Memorial Award)

You are cordially invited to attend on Thursday May 12th
at 6.30 for 7.00pm when our Club will celebrate the 11th
consecutive Stephen Bull Memorial Award, in
conjunction with the Victoria Police, Moreland Local
Area.
For the 3rd year, it is dedicated to the memory of
Stephen Bull, a police officer who passed away on duty
at the Fawkner Police Station. A dedicated officer who
performed an invaluable service to the community of
the Moreland area.
This combination between our Rotary Club and
Victoria Police can only strengthen the bond between
them and the community of Moreland, especially
through the challenges of the past 2 years.

e Venue: Pascoe Vale RSL, 40 Cumberland Rd, Pascoe Vale
When: Thursday May 12" at 6.30pm for 7.00pm
For catering purposes, please advise your intention to attend and
numbers to Bob Taylor on 0425 757 382 or email to
treasurer18287@outlook.com
We look forward to seeing you there!
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e Fundraising Chair Matthew:

What a wet and miserable day we had on Monday. It started of
slow, but slowly picked up

Through the day.

| would like to thank Peter W, Geraldine, Kevin, Colin, Bruno,
Bruce and of course Lois and Steve.

Takings for the day.



Cash $797.50

EFT  $534.00

Total. $1331.50.

e | would to remind everyone to retune the Raffle Ticket as
soon as possible even if you haven’t sold them so that we
can give them to some else to sale they are all due back
23" of May so time is the essence and one more thing we
have a BBQ on Anzac Day start at 1pm hopefully we have a
good day see you all soon.

One last thing thanks to Bunnings informing different clubs the

Pascoe Vale Rotary Club has a Cool Fridge for hire.

e Environment & Sustainability Chair: Heather
Environment and Sustainability Report April 2022
1. Heather has made contact with at least 4 primary
schools in the Coburg/Pascoe Vale area, both by
phone and email regarding our Seeds For Bees.
Unfortunately, none have responded so | then
approached Coburg Child Care/Kinder at Pentridge.
They were thrilled to receive
the seeds and printed
information. All packets were
gone within two days. Looking
forward to seeing lots of
flowers and busy bees!

2.Plogging - This has been
missed last month due to other
pressing Rotary functions but
it’s time to restart. The next
one will be at Edwardes Lake Park. Meet at the
black steam train in Griffiths St at 10 am Sunday




May 1st. There is a cafe nearby for a coffee

afterwards.
3. In the interests of reducing the burden on our
environment and promoting sustainability, any event
which encourages rehoming and reusing manufactured
goods is worth noting. On Saturday May 1st from 10
am- 2pm the Darebin Hard Rubbish Heroes are holding
a T+T Market at Northcote Senior
Citizens in Bent St e Northeote.

3. Also doing their bit for the
environment and the community, RIMERN has been
very busy with donations. Heather is part of the
RIMERN roster which co-ordinates offers of usable
furniture etc. Itis a busy job with many generous
people offering their no-longer needed goods.
Unfortunately, not all can be taken and sadly much



high quality but unfashionable furniture ends up in landfill.

=% «MOVE THE HOUSE”

PROJECT BACKGROUND: A TREE FOR EVERY FALLEN IN GALLIPOLI

In 1934, Mustafa Kemal Ataturk, the Lieutenant Colonel of the Turkish Army in Gallipoli,
wrote the following tribute to the fallen ANZACS:

“Those heroes that shed their blood and lost their lives... You are now lying in the
soil of a friendly country. Therefore rest in peace.

There is no difference between the Johnnies and the Mehmets to us where they lie
side by side now here in this country of ours...

You, the mothers, who sent their sons from faraway countries, wipe away your
tears; your sons are now lying in our bosom and are in peace. After having lost
their lives on this land they have become our sons as well.”

From the battlefields of Gallipoli has come a friendship that has existed between Australia
and Turkey which has no comparison in human history. There is no better example of this
spirit than that: which existed between the eighth Prime Minister of Australia, Stanley
Melbourne Bruce and the first Turkish President, Ataturk. Both men lead troops who
directly fought against each other in Suvla, Gallipoli in 1915 and by remarkable
coincidence both men became leaders of their respective countries in 1923. Prime
Minister Bruce, who oversaw the move of Parliament from Melbourne to Canberra, was
awarded the Military Cross for his acts of bravery during the Gallipoli campaign but the
admiration and remarkable friendship that subsequently existed between these former
enemies is mindboggling. So much so, that Stanley Melbourne Bruce only kept two
photographs in his study until he died one; of his wife and the other of Atattrk.

Leading to the 100 year commemoration, we believe that the Ataturk and Bruce’s
friendship should inspire Australians and Australian-Turks to lead our community to
further greatness. Ataturk’s reference to the “soil” and “the land” in his poem to the
ANZACS, is a message that the friendship between these nations and the respect for the
11,500 ANZACS and 50,000 Turks who died in Gallipoli, should be repaid by respecting
and loving the land.

Our vision is for Australians and Turkish-Australians to plant a tree for every “Johnnie”
and every “Mehmet” leading up to Anzac Day. We will create life from Gallipoli each year
by planting trees in their name until “the land” can be proudly handed over to future
generations.



JOIN US AT A NO

MOSQUITO PICNIC!
HELP US END MALARIA

Location: Six Acres Winery 20 Ferndale Road
Silvan, 3795
Date: Saturday April 30th 2022
Time: 12.00pm-4.00pm
Cost: $50
Fun | Speakers | Auction | Raffle | Spit Roast
Book by the 20th of April 2022
All welcome to attend - Book Now !
https://www.trybooking.com/BWGAL

‘ ROTARIANS
AGAINST MALARIA

FRESH ¢UT PROCESSORs

Strathmore b

BUNNINGS Community Bank® Branch m"zm i
WArEHOUSE | ) oricoprc [N

Coburg

Store Number 131
35 Produce Drive, Epping, Vic. 3076
Tek (03) 9687 1509 Fax:(03) 9687 1038
waw freshautprocessors.com.ou

Club Messages/Cards
If you know of any Current, Honorary/Past Member or family or friends of or
Rotary Club who could benefit from a card or message please get in

touch with Lia Wolfe (P.P. Pat’s daughter) who will arrange for an
appropriate card to be sent on behalf of our Club.

Mobile: 0401 575 048

Pascoe Vale Tales: Editor: Bruno D’Aprano
brunodaprano@agmail.com Mobile: 0407 374 188
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Rotary Club of Pascoe Vale Inc:

Registration No A0016690V
ABN 62 261209 756
Rotary District 9790:

FREE HEARING and VISION
CHECKS
The Rotary Club of Pascoe Vale, in
conjunction with The University of
Melbourne Departments of

Audiology and

Speech Pathology,

Optometry and Vision Sciences,
will be running Free children's
Hearing and Vision tests for
children between the ages of 3.5 -

6 years.

A project that we have run
successfully over a number of

years.

When:

Saturday 23". 2022
9.00am till 3.40pm

*Due to COVID

restrictions only one family
member to accompany the child*

Where:

Pascoe Vale South

Primary School

Enter from

Parkstone Ave. Pascoe Vale

South.

| B

Rotary Opens
Opportunities



